Henriques, Roberta

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware — This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra
care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been
reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required.

TfL Spatial Planning Reference: CMDN/21/6

Borough Reference: 2021/0351/P

Location: Space House 1 Kemble Street and 43-59 Kingsway, WC2B 4TE

Proposal: Removal and like for like replacement of windows to the north and south of the Kingsway building,
removal of link bridge roof, reconfiguration of the UKPN facade to the Kingsway block and removal of brickwork and
replacement with louvres to the Tower UKPN substation.

Dear Laura,

Thank you for contacting Transport for London (TfL) on the above application. TfL have the following comments.

- A Construction Logistics Plan (CLP) should be provided in line with TfL guidance found at
https://constructionlogistics.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/03/CLP-Guidance-by-CLOCS-March-2020-
v1.5.pdf if not already done so. This should be secured by condition.

- All vehicles associated with the works must only park/stop at permitted locations and within the time
periods permitted by existing on-street restrictions.

- The bus routes on Kingsway must not be blocked by construction vehicles and construction must not disturb
bus operations.

- TfL strongly encourages the applicant to comply with FORS standards as TfL supports the use of freight
operators with FORS silver or gold membership because it is imperative that road safety measures are
considered, and preventative measures delivered through the construction and operational phases of the
development.

- All contractor vehicles should include sidebars, blind spot mirrors and detection equipment to reduce the
risk and impact of collisions with cyclists and other road users and pedestrians
Kind regards,
Emily

Emily Hindle | Assistant Planner (North)
Spatial Planning | City Planning

Iransport for London, 9" Floor, 5 Endeavour Square, London E20 1JN
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The contents of this e-mail and any attached files are confidential. If you have received this email in error,

please notify us immediately at_ and remove it from your system. If received in error,



please do not use, disseminate, forward, print or copy this email or its content. Transport for London
excludes any warranty and any liability as to the quality or accuracy of the contents of this email and any
attached files.

Transport for London is a statutory corporation whose principal office is at 5 Endeavour Square, London,
E20 1JN. Further information about Transport for London’s subsidiary companies can be found on the
following link: http://www.tfl.gov.uk/corporate/about-tfl/

Although TfL have scanned this email (including attachments) for viruses, recipients are advised to carry
out their own virus check before opening any attachments, as TfL accepts no liability for any loss, or
damage which may be caused by viruses.
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